

Nene Way St. Ives, Cambs. PE27 3WF

Phone: 01480 466919

www.wheatfields.cambs.sch.uk



Mrs Theresa Thornton
Headteacher
Mrs Emma Verney-Davies
Deputy Headteacher
Mrs Gemma Edwards
Assistant Headteacher

Wheatfields Preschool

Learn and Grow Together

Kids Club

14th January 2022

Dear Parents / Carers,

Mitigating the risk of COVID continues to be a high priority for our School Community. This week have seen a vast increase in numbers, with three of our year groups now in outbreak situations.

Please can we remind all parents and carers to wear face coverings at pick up and drop off, and to remain socially distanced at the gates where there are a mix of year groups who make their way through the playground to their classrooms.

With more children daily LFD Testing as close contacts, we are seeing asymptomatic positive cases increase. If your child will be absent from school due to a positive LFD please ensure the following:

- Report the LFD to the gov.uk website;
- Call through to the school absence line, leaving your child's name and class, and that they have tested positive on an LFD;
- Forward the LFD Positive notification from NHS to COVID@wheatfields.cambs.sch.uk

This enables us to keep track of the children and their isolation periods so that home learning can be set in a timely manner. We also use this information to send out letters of positive cases to the year group so that they can be aware for contact tracing. Reporting the tests helps to confirm the numbers so that, in an outbreak situation, we can seek support from the Local Authority and Public Health if required.

We thank you for your continued support.

Kind Regards,

Emma Verney-Davies
Deputy Headteacher
Wheatfields Primary School
01480 466919

Wheatfields Primary School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment.















